January 30, 1945

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart R. Carter
2247 East 24th Street
Tulsa 5, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Carter:

I am pleased to acknowledge receipt of yours
of the 22nd instant, in which you apparently advocate
adoption of a peace-time conscription act and conscription
of materials needed for the war effort., These measures
have many arguments pro and con, and I am receiving
many lebters from my constituents on these subjects.

I assure you that I shall endeavor to do what
I think is best and most truly American when it comes to
voting on such problems. I have four sons in the service
and I am keenly intercsted in their welfare and the
welfare of our service men. A heavy responsibility
rests upon us at the home front.

It was nice to have heard from you.
Yours very truly,

George B. Schwabe, M. C.
GBS sCG









